
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke

Monday, 11th July 2016
Present:  Peter Smith, Gerald Jenkins, Jo Baber, Ellie Wharton, Maureen John, Oliver Coles, George Chaplin, Nick Stones, Carrie Barnes, Don Darling, Oliver Last, Stuart Gemmill, Velda Lummis.
In Attendance: Cllr Guy McGregor, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 4 members of the public.

	
	
	Action

	16.1
	The chairman welcomed all to the meeting.
	

	16.2
	Apologies for Absence: apologies were received from Cllr Flatman
	

	16.3
	Declarations of Interest: Jo Baber item 16.24 correspondence
	

	16.4
	Dispensations: none were requested.
	

	16.5
	Public forum: The council were informed that the clock had been fixed.
	

	16.6
	Minutes of the meetings 13th June and 20th June 2016: were accepted by 12 votes in favour with one abstention.
	

	16.7
16.7.1

16.7.2

16.7.3
16.7.4
	Finance

Account Balances :
Deposit account at 30/6/16: £25,238.42 (reserved funds)
Current account at 30/6/16: £19,055.86 

Cheques for Approval as per appended list.

Points 16.7.1 and 16.7.2 were approved unanimously.
The Clerk presented a schedule for quarter 1 actuals to date against budget.
The Clerk presented a schedule of reserved funds showing all virements and balances.

Points 16.8.3 and 16.8.4 were approved unanimously.
	

	16.8
16.8.1
16.8.2

	Planning: 

Applications for consideration: 
2503/16 Roger Skinner Ltd, Queens Street IP21 5HL – removal of existing 10 LPG storage tanks and provide 12 LPG storage tanks in new location. Erection of fenced enclosure and separating masonry wall.

Supported by unanimous vote.

Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met:
2035/16 Offices rear of Chestnut House, Wilby Road, Stradbroke IP21 5JP - Application withdrawn

2458/16 Watermeadow Lodge, Neaves Lane, IP21 5JE - Granted 

1st July 2016

2363/16 Prospect Farm, Laxfield Road, IP21 5JT - No update at time of meeting
1878/16 Turtle Dove Cottage, 4 Priory Close, IP21 5HD - Granted 

22nd June 2016
2415/16 & 2414/16 Queens Head Inn, Queens Street IP21 5JT – no update at time of meeting.

2141/16 Summer Place, Battlesea Green IP21 5NE – no update at time of meeting

Other Planning Matters
An officer has been appointed to look into the report to planning enforcement in connection to the Queens Head Inn.

Community right to bid – a review of the decision was rejected.  Owner can appeal.
	

	16.9
16.9.1

16.9.2
	Matters of Report:

Notice Boards – primary school governors had not yet met so there was no update available at the time of the meeting. GJ has purchased longer pins to try and prevent papers being blown off in the wind.
Stradbroke Monthly – the Governance Board had approved one cheque for signature, for £325.00 payable to Tuddenham Press Ltd for the printing of the latest edition of the newsletter. The cheque was duly signed.
	

	16.10
16.10.1
16.10.2
16.10.3

16.10.4
	Risk Assessment:

Community Centre Play Park and Fitness Track – PS reported that he could see nothing dangerous at the playpark and the fitness track was ok.
Westhall Play Park – OC reported that weed killer had been used to clear the grass in the goal mouth areas and around the play equipment. The trees need cutting back and the ditch by the road is overgrown.  The Clerk will follow up these areas of concern.
Cemetery – JB reported all safe , debris has been cleared

Permissive Path – EW reported no problems.
	Clerk



	16.11
	Training for Councillors – There was no training to report
	

	16.12
	Improvements to Play Facilities – EW reported that an open evening is planned with suggestions on the two preferred suppliers on view to gather views on which is the most popular.  Grants are being applied for.
	

	16.13
	Highways Working Party Councillors voted unanimously on the sites for the new VAS signs proposed by SCC. Noting their preference for the site near New Street Close rather than closer to Meadow Way.  Clerk to inform SCC
	Clerk

	16.14
	Neighbourhood Planning – initial analysis was displayed at Festifull.  Committee propose to identify “views” within the village that are worth maintaining and plan a walk around the village in due course.
	

	16.15
	Cemetery working party – NS reported that the equipment needed cannot gain access to the rear of the cemetery till after the harvest.
NS will ask Steve Lee to quote for work on post at Church yard.
	NS

	16.16
	Stradbroke Online website – no update yet on domain name transfer.
	

	16.17
	New benches at Playing field and other locations - awaiting quote from Matthew Hammond for ground works.  Clerk to follow up.
	Clerk

	16.18
	Westhall playing field – goal posts are on order and will be delivered on receipt of cheque.
	

	16.19
	Clock servicing – clock has been serviced and councillors confirmed that this item can be removed from the agenda.
	

	16.20
	Lease for Drs Surgery – SG informed the meeting that a valuation had been obtained but legal advice requested has not yet been received.  It was agreed that this item would be moved to a separate meeting on 18th July – all councillors agreed to this.

PS produced and spoke about a Trust Deed drawn up in 1995. PS confirmed that 3 solicitors had looked at the lease and they felt there could be some confusion in the wording but he felt the Trust Deed cleared this up.  Councillors asked for this document to be circulated via email and copied to SALC for forwarding to the legal advisor.
	Clerk

	16.21
	Festifull 2016 – DD reported that the second day was unfortunately rained off.  He reported that the football tournament had been a success. 
VL reported that villagers have asked about where the profits go, although no longer on the Committee DD reported that it had always been the intention of raising enough money to finance the event the following year which he believed had been achieved this year.  

MJ asked whether a report could be given at the Annual Parish Meeting and DD said that Roger Turkington did give a report at the last meeting.  

OL reported that similar numbers attended this year as last year.
It was suggested that perhaps a report on the Festifull might be placed in the Stradbroke Monthly, this would help councillors answer residents when they are asked for updates on the results of the Festifull and its fundraising.

	

	16.22
	Clerk’s Report
The Clerk requested permission to buy some more black sacks for street cleaning as well as some vinyl stickers for the litter bins to alert people not to put their dog waste in the litter bins.  These were agreed unanimously. 
	

	16.23
	Correspondence:
Emails previously circulated and noted at the meeting:

MSDC – Town and Parish Liaison Meeting Notes

SALC – Suffolk Constabulary Newsletter

SALC – Upcoming courses

MSDC – Town and Parish Newsletter

Emergency Planning – Newsletter

MSDC – consultation on Devolution

Correspondence raised at meeting:
Rosie Skynner – Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator.  Councillors would like to invite Rosie to their next full council meeting to discuss her offer.

Carol Darling – a letter was received on behalf of Stradbroke Good Neighbours thanking the Parish Council for their donation.

Brett Baber – wrote to update the council on the success of Stradisphere 2016.  There was an incident involving a member of the public who was being aggressive to two volunteers, this was reported to and noted by the police however the organisers decided not to take the matter any further.  Mr Baber also requested to book the 2nd weekend in July for the next three years commencing 7th and 8th July 2017.  Councillors voted on allowing the date to be held for Stradisphere for the next three years. 12 votes in favour and I abstention.
	Clerk



	16.24
	Cllr Flatman apologised for not attending the meeting and submitted a report that was read to councillors and is appended to these minutes.
Cllr McGregor reported on the following:

· He apologised for the broadband situation. Following recent elections Jane Storey will now lead on this as a matter of priority.
· Devolution is out for consultation.  The major change with this would be the money for highways would be handled by the new Mayor.

· DD asked if work was to be carried out on Wilby Road – Cllr McGregor confirmed he would raise it with Mark Stephens at Highways.  Cllr McGregor confirmed that work was due to start on Kersey Hall Lane shortly.  VL raised an issue with Cllr McGregor that he will follow up on a visit to the location in question within the next week.

 
	

	16.25
	Matters of Information 
EW reported that the path on Willow Close needed some attention.  The Clerk would raise it with SCC.
VL raised the issue of a property opposite the Bakery where the shrubs were overhanging the path way.  MJ would check the address to enable the Clerk to write to the owners.

DD reported he had spoken with someone re the proposed bench on the corner of Wilby Road and they are considering a new location.

OL reported that Suffolk Wildlife Trust suggested the Council look to reduce the number of rabbits at the cemetery in order to protect some of the plants there.

SG suggested that the proposed meeting in August be cancelled and the next full Parish Council meeting be held on 12th September, a planning meeting would be called should any applications be forthcoming before the September meeting.  Councillors unanimously agreed to this.
	Clerk
MJ/Clerk

	16.26
	Matters for inclusion in the Agenda of meeting: 12th September 2016 at 7.30pm
No additional items.
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 20.41hrs
              Stuart Gemmill
Signed: _______________________________                                                 12th September 2016

              Chairman
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